

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY

Chairman Ed Lynch

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3220 E-Mail Address: wpca.ledyard@ledyardct.org

March 27, 2025

Mayor Fred B. Allyn, III 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on March 25, 2025, the WPCA took the following actions. Please feel free to contact Chairman Lynch should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

- Approved the Sewer Budget for \$694.015.86, which represents a 4% increase.
- Approved a proposed Water Budget of \$1,765,531.80, which includes a 4% Water Rate Increase.
- Set a Public Hearing date on April 22, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. to discuss a 4% Water Rate Increase.
- Approved an adjustment to the water and sewer bill at 154 Gallup Hill Road for \$3034.47.
- Approved payment of Groton Utilities invoice #0024013 dated April 4, 2024, in the amount of \$1892.57 for Ledyard LSL Inventory.
- Approved payment of Groton Utilities invoice #0024238 dated August 30, 2024, in the amount of \$147.41 for Ledyard Audit Report.
- Approved payment of Groton Utilities invoice #0024319 dated September 30, 2024, in the amount of \$1944.64 for Ledyard LS/LR Inventory.
- Approved payment of Groton Utilities invoice #0026442 dated February 2, 2025, in the amount of \$30,611.54 for Ledyard Emergency.
- Approved payment of Groton Utilities invoice #0026443 dated February 28, 2025, in the amount of \$183.60 for Ledyard LS/LR Report.

Respectfully submitted,

Christina Hostetler Town Hall Assistant

cc:

Mayor
Director of Finance
Treasurer/Assistant Director of Finance
Town Council